
coalition, for example, has been very positive, 
with the coalition playing a leading role in 
monitoring and reporting on the CROC and in 
circulating information among members.

The workshop was a most valuable experi­
ence, contributing to the ongoing process of 
establishing and maintaining networks be­
tween children’s rights organisations - a proc­
ess that is central to the promotion and imple­

mentation of the CROC in the Asia-Pacific 
region. More than anything, the reaction of 
conference participants to the powerful and 
moving performance in Tagalog by children 
from the Visayan Forum (an organisation that 
supports child labourers) demonstrated that 
children’s rights issues are universal, regard­
less of language.

Sharon Bessell

International Focal Point
on the sexual exploitation of children

Following the World Congress against the 
Commercial Sexual Exploitation of Children 
in 1997, a Support Group on the sexual exploi­
tation of children and an NGO group for the 
Convention on the Right of the Child, with 
DCI as its secretariat, was formed.

This NGO Group has been designated as 
the Focal Point to facilitate information shar­
ing, collaborative initiatives and the input of 
Support Group members (comprising inter­
ested governments, NGOs, research institu­
tions and individual experts) into international 
monitoring mechanisms such as the Commit­
tee on the Rights of the Child and the UN 
Special Rapporteur.

The Focal Point Program has produced 
brochures in English, French, Russian and 
Spanish for use by national NGOs who wish to 
access international mechanisms. It has also 
conducted a comparative study of the proposed 
optional protocol on the sale of children for the 
forthcoming meeting of this UN Working 
Group. Currently, it is analysing the conclud­
ing observations and recommendations of the 
UN Committee for the Rights of the Child for

national NGOs in the countries examined to 
follow-up with their governments.

If you would like further information on the 
Focal Point Program, contact me at DCI, PO 
Box 88, 1211 Geneva 20, Switzerland. Alter­
natively, you can ph: 41-22-740-1145, fax: 41- 
22-740 1145, email <dci-sex.ex@pingnet.ch>

Helene Sackstein

NSW GREEN PAPER ON 
COMMISSIONER FOR CHILDREN

In the wake of the Royal Commission report into 
paedophilia in NSW, and the recommendation 
that the Government establish a Commissioner 
for Children, the Office of Children and Young 
People within the Cabinet Office has released a 
Green Paper on the subject. The paper is seeking 
the views of interested organisations, agencies, 
and individuals (both children and adults), on 
the role and functions of such an Office.

DCI is preparing an agency response, the full 
text of which will be published in the next 
edition of Children’s Rights News. Copies of the 
Commissioner discussion paper can be obtained 
from the Office of Children and Young People - 
Tel. - 02 9228 5146 or Fax. - 02 9228 3984 or 
from, the NSW Government web site - http:/ 
wwwnsw.au/html/reports.html

The dead-line for responses is March 31st 1998.
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